ANNUAL MEETING MAY 3RD 2017.
CHAIRMAN’S STATEMENT.
A warm welcome to you all. 

It has been a year of change and we have worked hard to keep up with the developing progress on the A1, the surrounding access roads and the plans for the future. Thank you to the Councillors who have attended the Highways Agency and L2B meetings to keep us on track. Overall the communication has been very good with “Maria’s Cascade” telling us weekly what is going to be open and what is to be shut. The problem has been the number of roads that, for one reason or another, have been closed at the same time. The Horne Road White Shops development has taken much longer than it should have, it would have been better for all of us if the bridge at the Racecourse had been an earlier priority and the stone bridge in Brough Lane has been damaged time and again and will surely be damaged again in the near future as the design cannot be changed and the horseboxes will not get any smaller.

We have made a point of joining various groups to keep up with the changes in the Garrison as more troops are to be stationed here. The Garrison Area Partnership meetings have outlined an additional 10,000 people living in Catterick and the surrounds by 2031, making it the third biggest town in North Yorkshire. The SHLAA development looks set to go ahead developing the land between Sour Beck and Brough Lane for housing. Apart from all the housing that is already being built along the A6136, additional housing is to be developed between Somme Barracks and the Equestrian Centre although exactly where these houses are to be built is still unknown. 

Although we managed to defeat the Horne Road development which was for 170 houses and a new roundabout on the dangerous corner by Somme Barracks, this is likely to emerge again in the future as an access road to the massive SHLAA development. New schools, doctors’ surgeries, sewage plants and other facilities are all being considered as part of the development to make this vast increase in the population possible.
As far as Tunstall village is concerned, it has been a year of successes. We are indebted to Wendy Brigstock for the legacy of her daffodils which have looked absolutely marvellous. It was sad that she died in February without seeing the result of her generosity. Paul Greenwood’s TIGER project is taking shape nicely, thanks to funds from Tesco’s, Jane’s parents and Carl Les. We are just waiting for more funds and the birds to finish nesting on the island so that we can start Phase 2. We were delighted to have Rishi Sunak come and visit the project. The beck is now under control with Growit clearing the weed and obstacles on an annual basis.
It was a disappointment that we were unable to take over the Play Park but the terms of transfer from RDC and the poor state of repair of the equipment has made this impossible for the present.

The village hall continues to thrive with Acoustic sessions being held monthly and the newly formed Growit group holding meetings and taking much more interest in the garden, which is beginning to look fantastic and will be ready for Open Gardens in July.

Hall hire continues to be strong with the Dancing Group now booking regularly and we hope to break even this year with the income from the Open Gardens weekend.

As to the future, we will continue to monitor the traffic through the village both in terms of volume and speed. A Community Speed Watch campaign is being planned now and a second formal traffic survey is planned for the autumn, after the works on the A1 are completed. 
We remain concerned about the inadequacy of the A 6136 to serve the burgeoning population and we will try and ensure that our unclassified “C” road is not used as a rat run to the Garrison from Leeming Bar. 
Problems still to sort out are the village hall lease which expired in 2008, the inability to derive income from bar sales which has been highlighted by the LDVHN meetings and the village hall floor. The future of the Church remains a concern and it will not survive without more people going to Church on a regular basis and more donations to balance the increasing charges of 15% p.a. from the Diocese.
Overall it has been a good year and I would particularly like to thank our County and District Councillors and the Police for attending our meetings so regularly and giving us good advice. A big thank you to Rachel for keeping us in control and making our lives easier and to all our Councillors for the time they have given up and the work they have done in the past year for the good of the community.
Martin Richardson                                            3rd May 2017

Chairman
